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Q.  Refurbishment of Day Tank.  1 

With reference to the 2022 CFM report (Schedule 1, Attachment 3), was CFM informed, and 2 

requested to take into account, the extension of the Holyrood TGS to only March 31, 2024, ie 3 

just seven months after the next recommended inspection date of August 2023? 4 

 5 

 6 

A. Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro (“Hydro”) confirms that CFM was informed that the end of 7 

steam date is March 31, 2024, per the current operational plan for Holyrood Thermal 8 

Generating Station, and was aware that the day tank would not be required beyond that date. 9 

However, CFM was asked by Hydro to review the condition of the day tank and complete the 10 

calculations (as provided in Hydro’s response to IC-NLH-003, Attachment 1) with the intent to 11 

justify to the provincial regulator the extension of the operation of the day tank as far as 12 

possible without having to complete an out-of-service inspection. The results of the calculations 13 

did not support any extension beyond the previously established date of 2023. 14 


